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On February 24, the Illinois Power Agency (“IPA” or “Agency”) updated the Energy Workforce 
Equity Portal with the Climate and Equitable Jobs Act (CEJA) Job Training Program List. The list 
can be accessed by clean energy companies participating in the IPA’s Illinois Shines program, 
Self-direct Program, and utility-scale procurements so that they can identify graduates of 
qualified CEJA job training programs for which they are actively hiring Equity Eligible Persons 
(EEPs) to meet the Minimum Equity Standard. Under the law, graduates and current or former 
participants of these programs automatically qualify to become EEPs, and these workforce
 development programs offer job and skill set training in the electric and solar industry, resulting 
 in potential job placement in the clean energy, electrical, or construction sector. 

The list referenced above can also be found on the Employers page and the FEJA and CEJA 
Workforce Training Programs page of the Energy Workforce Equity Portal. 

https://energyequity.illinois.gov/content/dam/soi/en/web/energyequity/documents/ceja-grantee-contacts-for-ipa-participant-verification.xlsx
https://energyequity.illinois.gov/job-seekers/education-and-training.html



